
 
LONDON BOROUGH OF WANDSWORTH 

ADOPTION OF THE LOCAL PLAN – EMPLOYMENT AND INDUSTRY DOCUMENT*  
The Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as 

amended) (Regulations 26 and 35): 
Adoption Statement 

 
The Local Plan was adopted on 5 December 2018.  It is a Development Plan Document, 
which forms part of the Wandsworth’s Local Plan alongside the Core Strategy, Development 
Management Policies Document (DMPD) and Site Specific Allocations Document (SSAD).  It 
will guide development in the borough over the next 15 years (2016-2031) and will be used 
to inform decisions on planning applications. 
 
The Local Plan – Employment and Industry Document was submitted to the Secretary of 
State in October 2017 and examined by an independent Inspector, including Examination in 
Public Hearings which took place during February 2018. The Inspector issued his report in 
August 2018, and recommended a number of Main Modifications to be made, to make the 
Local Plan sound. The adopted Local Plan incorporates all the Main Modifications, and the 
Additional Modifications made by the Council which taken together do not materially affect 
the Plan.  
 
Any person aggrieved by the adoption of the Local Plan may make an application to the High 
Court under Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (as amended). 
Any challenge must be made on the grounds that:  
 
(a) the document is not within the appropriate power;  
(b) a procedural requirement has not been complied with.  
 
Any such application must be made promptly, and in any event, no later than the end of the 
period of six weeks after the date of this notice. The six week period commences on 5 
December 2018 and concludes on 23 January 2018.  
 
Copies of the Local Plan, together with the Sustainability Appraisal Report, the Inspector’s 
Report and this Adoption Statement are available as follows:  
 
• On the Council’s website at www.wandsworth.gov.uk/examination  
• For public inspection at the Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, SW18 2PU and in the 
Borough’s main libraries (locations and opening times are available on the Council’s website 
at www.wandsworth.gov.uk/libraries).  
 
If you have any queries please email planningpolicy@wandsworth.gov.uk or phone 020 
8871 7620 .  
 
Date of notice: 5 December 2018  
 
*The document applies to the whole borough and has been prepared in accordance with the Planning and Compulsory 

Purchase Act 2004 (as amended) and Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as 

amended).  


